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“ Brotherhood men should subscribe for the 
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Regina.—It has been decided to hold a conven­
tion of the Brotherhood of St. Andrew in this 
city on June 18th, 19th and 20th next. This is 
the first Brotherhood conference to be held in 
Saskatchewan, and a large delegation is expected 
from the different neighbouring provinces. 
Among the speakers that haye promised to be in 
attendance are the Reverend Harold G. King, of 
Fort William, Ontario, and the Hon. T. Mayne 
Daly, o f Winnipeg. The conference will open 
with a quiet hour on Saturday evening, June 18th. 
On Sunday, the 19th, special services, with appro­
priate Brotherhood sermons, will be held in St. 
Paul’s ^Church, while in the afternoon a men’s 
mass meeting will be held in the City Hall. On 
Monday, the business part of the conference will 
take place. A provisional programme is in pre­
paration and will be sent out shortly. Any Bro­
therhood man or boy desiring conference litera­
ture should apply to the Secretary, Mr. W. J. 1’. 
Selby, Box 680, Regina, Sask.
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Adolphustown.—At the recently held annual 
meeting of this branch of the W. À., Mrs. D. W. 
Allison, the recording secretary, was presented by 
the members of the branch with a life member­
ship and the distinctive gold badge.
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NIAGARA

Hairllton.—The diocesan branch of the W. A. 
opened their annual convention last week in 
Christ’s Church Cathedral school-room, with sev­
eral hundred delegates present from all over the 
diocese, and the Rev. T. H. Archbold in the 
chair. The entire work of the afternoon was un­
dertaken by the members of the junior branches, 
who presented an entertaining demonstration, 
dealing directly with the results of the Auxiliary’s 
work among the Chinese, and also setting forth 
the amount of good that it is possible for a junior 
member to accomplish. ‘‘What one small mem­
ber can do,” was the first event on the programme, 
given by the Cathedral juniors, twenty of them, 
all in turn reciting in a commendable manner the 
possibilities within the member’s reach. This 
was followed by a pleasing recitation, entitled, 
“The Little Stars,” which also contained many 
helpful pointers to the small members. “A Family 
From China” was the title of the closing number, 
presented by seven little tots from the various 
Anglican churches of the city, all gowned in 
Chinese garb, each one representing a member 
of a large family of Celestials, and putting forth, 
in no mean manner, the advantages gained by 
the Orientals by the advent of missionary work. 
The members taking part in the whole three num­
bers performed their different parts most enter­
tainingly, and deserve credit for the successful 
presentation of their ability. This entertainment 
was under the able direction of Miss DeCeu, of 
St. Thomas’ church. Brief addresses were given 
by Mrs. George Glassco and the Rev. T. H. 
Archbold. In the evening all the local and 
outside delegates were tendered a reception in 
the school-room of the Church of the Ascension, 
where they, several hundred in number, sat down 
to an enjovable meal. The opening service was 
held in the Cathedral, when an inspiring address 
was given by the Bishop of the Diocese, on “1 he 
Five Talents.’1 At the close of the service the 
members adjourned to the school-house, where 
the Bishop delivered the opening address. At the 
afternoon and evening meeting the =chool-house 
was filled to its utmost capacity. Various annual 
reports were presented at the former, all of which 
were of an encouraging nature. After the read­
ing of these reports the president. Mrs. Leather, 
delivered her annual address which was brief but 
to the point.

In the evening a missionary meeting was held, 
which was very well attended. The Lord Bishop 
of the Diocese presided, and the two principal 
speakers were the Rev. Canon Abbott and the 
Lord Bishop of Toronto.

The business sessions were continued next morn­
ing and early in the afternoon, and one of the

most successful and encouraging meetings of the 
Diocese W. A. was brought ty a conclusion. The 
officers elected for the ensuing year were : Mrs. 

T. E. Leather, President ; Mrs. Sutherland, Mrs. 
I idswell, Vice-Presidents ; Miss Moody, Record­
ing Secretary ; Miss Slater, Corresponding Sec­
retary ; Mrs. Houston, Organizing Secretary ; 
Mrs. F. Glassco, Dorcas Secretary ; Mrs. G. F. 
Glassco, Junior Secretary ; Miss A. Caviller, Con­
vener of Literature Committee ; Miss Morgan, 
Secretary-Treasurer of Literature Committee ; 
Mrs. Scott, Secretary-Treasurer of Cent-a-day 
Fund ; Mrs. Howitt, Editor of Leaflet; Mrs. Hob­
son, Treasurer ; Mrs. O. S. Clarke, Secretary- 

Treasurer of Babies’ Branches ; Mrs. Dailey, 
Mrs. Hobson, Miss Slater and Mrs. Sewell were 
elected members of the General Board.

At the closing session, Mrs. Plumptre, of To­
ronto, spoke on “The Place and Value of Mis­
sionary Study to the W. A.,” and Mrs. DuMoulin 
spoke briefly, taking for her subject, “Parting 
Thoughts.”

"A meeting of the Girls’ Branches of the \V. A. 
were held in the school-house of the Church of 
the Ascension, on the evening of the closing day 
of the W. A. gathering. This was very largely 
attended both by the girls, their parents and 
their friends. Miss Amy McGillivray presided. 
Addresses were delivered by Mrs. Greene, of Ot­
tawa ; Miss Bertha Cox, and Miss Jones. The 
meeting was a decided success in every way.
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From our own Correspondents

NOVA SCOTIA.

Clarendon Lamb Worrell. O.D., Bishop, Halifax, 
N. S.

Halifax.—St. Paul’s.—At a recent meeting of 
the vestry of this church, a letter was read from 
the Rev. A. R. Beverly, stating that he had de­
termined to accept the offer made to him of 
Trinity Church, Quebec, and desired to take up 
his duties there as soon as his successor was se­
cured. He expressed warm appreciation of the 
kindness with which he has met, since coming to 
Halifax. His resignation was regretfully ac­
cepted.

A
On Sunday, May 1st, in this church, prayers 

Were offered at two of the services for the re­
covery of the Hon. George H. Murray, Premier 
of Nova Scotia, from his serious illness to health 
and strength. At the service of Holy Communion 
the Ven. Archdeacon Armitage said that silence 
would be kept for a space in order than an oppor­
tunity might be given to the worshippers to offer 
prayer for Mr. Murray’s recovery. Mr. Frederick 
Campbell gave an address at St. Paul’s Mission 
Hall on Sunday evening, May 1st, on “The 
Kingdom of God.” Mr. Campbell is a brother 
of the Rev. Dr. R. J. Campbell, of the City 
Temple, London, and is a traveller of very wide 
experience. It is hoped~rffat Mr. Campbell will 
take up his residence in Canada. He is greatly 
pleased with Nova Scotia. Mr. Campbell is an 
earnest Christian man of the evangelical type.

A
The Lord Bishop of Nova Scotia has received 

a cablegram bringing the welcome news that the
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Lord Bishop of London would attend the open- 
mg of All Saints' Cathedral, the bicentenary 
celebration and the Canadian Church Congress 
next September. Great disappointment had been 
felt at the idea that Bishop Ingram would not 
be able to attend and every effort was made to 
induce him to do so. Before the consecration of 
the first Bishop of Nova Scotia, the Bishops of 
London were the diocesans of this Province, and 
they ordained the early missionaries to Nova 
Scotia. There is, therefore, an interesting his­
torical link connecting the Dioceses of London 
and Nova Scotia. The Bishop of London, the 
Right Reverend Dr. VVinnington Ingram, is cer­
tainly the most popular of all the English bishops 
and one of the most effective speakers. Not only 
Anglicans, but Canadians of all denominations, 
will be delighted to welcome London’s Bishop to 
the celebration of the 200th anniversary of the 
founding of the Church of England in Canada.

r
Windsor,—Christ Church.—On Sunday. May 

1st, Bishop Worrell was present at both morning 
and evening services at Christ Church. In the 
morning he preached an admirable sermon from 
Psalm 44, 1 st verse, “We have heard with our 
ears, O God, our fathers have told us what Thou 
hast done in their time of old.” He made histori­
cal references to show that events, considered 
at the time unimportant, have turned out to be 
the hand of God, in carrying out His designs. 
Among other things he referred to the period 
when the English flag rëplaced the French lilies 
in 1710, not marked by any great struggle, but 
it meant the beginning of British rule in Canada. 
He also referred to the first service held by Rev. 
John Harrison, according to the English Prayer- 
book, in the little chapel of St. Anne, within the 
fort, as the seed sowing from which has grown 
the whole Church organization in Canada. At the 
evening service over forty candidates were con­
firmed, thirty-one of whom were girls. The 
Bishop’s address on the occasion was eminently 
practical, full of sound advice to the young,can­
didates who had just received the sacred rite. 
He urged them to live a life of unselfishness, to 
be earnest in whatever duties were theirs in their 
every-day life, so that at last they might be able 
to look on lives well spent, and without regret. 
The choir rendered splendid music, Rev. Dr. 
Willets presiding at the organ. The service in 
the evening attracted the largest congregation 
ever seen in Christ Church, the aisles and all 
available space being taken up with extra seat­
ing.

A,
Wolfville.—Bishop Worrell visited this place 

last week and confirmed a class presented by the 
Rev. R. F. Dixon. The rectors of the adjoining 
parishes of Cornwallis and Kentville, the Revs. 
T C. Mellor and Chas. De W. White, were pre­
sent and assisted. In the evening the Bishop ad­
dressed a. large meeting of the Woman’s Auxil­
iary at tlie^veitry. This branch has done a splen­
did work under the presidency of Mrs. Dixon and 
has a very large membership. A branch of tfie 
Brotherhood of St. Andrew has recently /been 
formed in this parish. **~* *~îf,

< M
Cornwallis.—This parish will celebrate this 

autumn the one hundred and fiftieth anniver­
sary of its founding in 1760, and the hundredth 
anniversary of the erection of the present parish 
church. The celebration will include the erection 
of a parish hall and the purchase of a new organ.

«
Windsor.—King’s College.—The new President 

of King’s College, the Rev. Canon Powell, is ex­
pected at the next F.ncoenia, which takes place 
here next week.
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MONTREAL.

John Cragg Farthing, D.D., Bishop, Montrsal.

Montreal.—At the meeting on the evening of 
the 28th ult., in the Synod Hall of the subscribers 
to the Bishop Carmichael Memorial Church, it 
was decided to recommend the committee to pro­
ceed at once with- the construction of a church 
for St. Alban’s parish, which comprised St. Denis 
Boulevard and Amherst Park. The Rev. Dr. Pater- 
son-Smyth occupied the chair, and there was a 
goodly attendance, including Dean Evans, Arch­
deacon Ker, Canon Renaud, Revs. H. E. Horsey, 
rector of St. .Alban’s; A. J Doull, J. J. Willis, 
A P. Shatford, H. Gomery, J. L. Flanagan, D. B. 
Rodgers, E. McManus, and Messrs. !.. H. David­
son, Chancellor of the Diocese ; G. F. C. Smith, 
A. P. Willis, P. Turner, Peterson, James, Bennett 
and others. It was suggested during the discus­
sion on the memorial that in view of the com-


